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I. President’s Report – Keith Harvey 

A. Executive Board Meeting Dates  

5/24/21 and 6/14/21 

B. LBCTA End of Year Celebration  

Please join us as we celebrate the end of the 

2020-21 school year and honor our 2020 and 

2021 retirees on June 9. Click on this link for more 

information. 

C. Long Beach Board of Education  

The Long Beach Board of Education voted on April 13, to 

adopt the proposed 2021-2022 School Budget.  The overall 

budget-to-budget change is a net decrease of $411,822 from 

the current year and will result zero percent increase in the 

Long Beach Tax Levy.  However, many homeowners may still 

see an increase to their school taxes because of the ongoing 

shift in tax burden from Zones 2, 3 and 4 to zone 1 

(homeowners).  The final budget and two School Board 

members will be voted on by the community on Tuesday,  

May 18. 

D. Union Sick Bank  

Thank you very much to all who have donated so far. 

Unfortunately, the bank currently has more requests than days 

available, leaving the bank at zero. Please consider making a 

donation to help fill those requests. The bank runs on our 

members’ generosity. Donation Form 

E. Pay Options  

  Each year you have three pay options:  

21 equal bi-weekly payments (September through June)  

  25 payments; 21 payments (September through June)  

+ 4 payments on the last day of school  

26 payments; you will receive 1/26 of your annual 

salary every two weeks from the first pay date in 

September through the last pay date in June when you 

will receive the remaining paychecks as separate 

checks, all dated June 30, which you may deposit at 

any time from June to August. Direct deposit will not 
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be available for the last six paychecks. All deductions will be spread out over the 26 pay 

checks.  

To elect an option other than the one you currently have; you must enroll prior to June 30 and the 

new option may not be changed until the start of the following school year. The form is available 

online at: Pay Options    

F.  Pay Dates—Below is a list of next year’s pay dates.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

G. Packing and Unpacking  

If you are directed to pack up your room in anticipation of construction, summer school or 

summer camp you are entitled to be compensated for your efforts. The rate is $25.91 per hour. 

However, your claim cannot exceed $100. The work must be done outside of the school day and 

a record kept of the dates and times. 

H. Eyeglass Reimbursement—Reminder  

We are in year one of a two-year cycle for eyeglass/contact purchases. Members have $400 to 

spend on glasses/contacts. On the form you will attest that the glasses are for your personal use. 

Completed claim forms with receipts attached must be sent to the HR department in 

Administration, or email Dr. Natali. 

I. Study Money Dates—Reminder  

There is one more opportunity to participate in the Study Program: Summer – May 14, 2021.  

Members with permanent or professional certification may apply for up to $1,750 in study 

money per semester. The application is available online at Request for Participation in Study 

Program— Group A. 

J. Spring Cleaning/Apparel  

Over the years LBCTA has accumulated one-off shirts from the various LBCTA apparel orders.   

If you are interested in any of the LBCTA shirts listed below, please email kharvey@lbeach.org 

with the style and size from the chart below.  There are limited sizes and only one of each item, 

so they will be given out on a first come first served basis.    

The LBCTA will be doing its biannual apparel order next fall, more information to follow.  

Item     Item  

Fleece Vest Small   Hooded Sweatshirt Small 

Long Sleeve Tee Small XXXL  3/4 Sleeve Baseball Shirt XXXL 

 

9/17/2021 No Direct Deposit 2/18/2022 
 

10/1/2021 2nd deduction for Sept. 3/4/2022   

10/15/2021 1st deduction for Oct. 3/18/2022   

10/29/2021 2nd deduction for Oct. 4/1/2022 
 

11/12/2021   4/14/2022 Thursday 

11/24/2021  Wednesday 4/29/2022 No deductions 

12/10/2021   5/13/2022   

12/23/2021  Thursday 5/27/2022   

1/7/2022   6/10/2022   

1/21/2022   6/24/2022 
 

2/4/2022    
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II. Committees 

A. Grievance Committee – Karen Bloom 

1. There are no grievances to report at this time. 

2. Please contact me if you have any issues that you feel are a violation of our contract. 

B. Negotiation Committee - Chief Negotiator’s Report - Keith Harvey 

1. The committee met with the district on May 5, to exchange demands and have the next 

meeting scheduled for May 27.   

C. New Member Committee – Jim Fiola and Alison Katulka 

1. Discussions are still underway on a plan to gather before the school year ends.  A deciosn 

will be made by the next Executive Board meeting on May 24th.  Keep reading the minutes! 

2. If you have any questions or concerns, please email Jim Fiola at jfiola@lbeach.org or Alison 

Katulka at akatulka@lbeach.org. Please contact us if you do not have a buddy or mentor. 

Do not be afraid to ask questions. There are many people here who will help you. 

D. Political Action Committee – Jennifer Garrett 

1. BOE elections and budget season are here! Once again the PAC committee would like to 

endorse the 2021-22 district budget. The proposed district budget brings new opportunities 

with a 0% tax levy increase.  

Last year, PAC endorsed the budget via a postcard mailing, social media campaign, and 

Herald ads. Each was implemented successfully and received positive feedback. We also 

utilized a phone bank. After many conversations and considering the feedback from our 

callers, we have decided not to hold another phone bank this year.  

For this year’s budget vote, PAC will continue with our mailing. Nearly 5,000 postcards will 

be mailed to the expanded target group as last year. For our social media campaign, we 

intend to have a post to share that also utilizes the postcard design. I have asked the printer to 

create this as well. In conjunction with PR, PAC will run an ad in the Herald. Similarly to 

last year, we intended to utilize the postcard design. 

2. There are two open seats on our BOE. Sam Pinto is up for reelection and is running again. 

Tina Posterli’s seat is also up but she is not seeking reelection.  Both Pam Banks and Alexis 

Pace have announced their intention to run for school board. PAC has not been contacted by 

any candidate up to this point. 

3. As always, please feel free to share your ideas on how LBCTA PAC can better serve our 

members. You can email your thoughts to LBCTAPAC@gmail.com. 

E. Public Relations – Amy Leder and Beth Prostick 

1. Look for our ad in the May 13th Herald welcoming our Kindergarten students along with our 

Vote Yes! on the budget ad.  The K Kids article was originally scheduled for December but 

due to COVID they needed to postpone it to get all the kindergarten photography done.  

2. Long Beach Middle School is proud to present this year's musical production:  Annie Jr.  

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, LBMS students recorded themselves performing their roles at 

home and the members of the backstage crew edited these recordings together into the final 

production. After many months of virtual rehearsals, recording and editing we are excited to 

announce that Annie Jr. will be available to stream for FREE from Wednesday, May 5th- 

Saturday, May 29th.  To stream Annie Jr., click the link below to rent the performance and 

obtain an access code. You do not need to pay for anything!!!   Here is the show!  Enjoy!  

3. Check out the HS Car/Tech Expo on Saturday, May 15th 10 AM. 

4. LBMS is hosting a food drive collecting full, unopened boxes of cereal until May 

20th.  Before the donation to local food pantries is made, the boxes will be lined up and 

knocked over to break the Guinness World Record for Most Cereal Boxes Toppled in  

Domino Fashion.  The current record is 4,889 boxes and the middle school has collected  
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4,674 boxes so far.  They are almost there.  Please consider donating to this event.  You can 

Venmo @LBworldrecord and they will do the shopping for you! 

5. Save the date... Sunday, October 17th, 2021 is the Making Strides Against Breast Cancer 

Walk at Jones Beach.  As of right now, the walk is going to be back in person on the Jones 

Beach Boardwalk.  Our team LBCTA 11561 is already registered ad our donation page is set-

up to start receiving donations. http://main.acsevents.org/goto/LBCTA11561  

F. Social Committee – Elleen Parks  

1. We are pleased to announce that our CTA end of the year celebration will take place on 

Wednesday, June 9th at JJ Cooper's at 5:30 pm.  Please use the QR code on the flyer to 

RSVP.  Flyers were placed in all members mailboxes and will hopefully be placed in faculty 

rooms for easy access. 

G. Teacher Center – John Marr 

1. The Long Beach Teacher Center Policy Board has successfully approved the grant for next 

year, which will remain the same as this current year. At this time the LBTC is looking for 

any instructors interested in running professional development over the summer. If you are 

interested in becoming an instructor over the summer please contact the director at 

lbtc@lbeach.org.  

III. Vice President – Karen Bloom 

A. We would like to thank the Central Administrators for visiting our buildings and providing breakfast 

last week to celebrate Teacher Appreciation week. It was extremely thoughtful and much 

appreciated!  

B. APPR 

1. In the next few weeks we should get more information about APPR and whether or not it will 

be waived this year. If it is not, we will work together to come up with fair alternatives to the 

Regents/Finals/State Tests. When speaking with Dr. Romanelli, he assured me that any 

measures used would be fair for teachers, and that we would come up with them together! 

2. Our APPR handbook is on our website. You can find all timelines, conversion charts and 

percentages here. 

3. Feel free to contact me if you have specific concerns regarding APPR. 

C. Health & Safety Committee 

1. As we are approaching concert and graduation season, we are looking forward to being able 

to share these occasions with families. We were assured that all COVID guidelines will be 

followed and that proof of negative test or vaccination will be required to attend, unless 

guidelines change before the events take place. 

2. The Traffic Pattern Plans have been updated a bit to address the Lido Complex/Golf course 

shared entrance.  These changes will need to be approved by the county before the work can 

start. Mr. DeVito is still hopeful that work can begin this summer.  

3. We still have no new updates on School IDs at the high school, but supposedly they are in 

the works. 

4. Please continue to keep your building reps aware of any health and safety issues in your 

buildings so that we can address them as needed.  

5. If you have any Health & Safety issues that you are unable to resolve at the building level, 

please email me at kbloom@lbeach.org. 

D. Other 

1. Please remember to attend School Board meetings whenever possible. They are back to being 

in-person! Come join us!  

2. Please consider donating days to our District Sick Bank.  The form is on our website at 

www.lbcta.com. 
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IV. Elementary Vice President – Beth Prostick 

A. A big thank you to Central Administration for the delicious breakfast for Teacher Appreciation Day! 

B. If you are interested in serving as a Building Rep please email me at bprostick@lbeach.org or send a 

letter of interest to me c/o Lido School. The letter or email must be received by the close of business 

Friday, May 21. All Elementary Schools need 3 reps and 3 alternates. Election will take place the 

week of May 24.  

C. Please consider donating a sick day to our sick bank. 

D. Please send me any issues you are unable to work out at your building. I can be reached at 

bprostick@lbeach.org. 
V. Secondary Vice President – Amy Leder 

A. It was so nice to see our “baristas” in our buildings last week.  Thank you, Dr. Gallagher, Dr. Natali, 

Dr. Romanelli, Dr. Brancaccio, and Mr. DeVito for taking the time out of your busy 

schedules to show your appreciation to our members.  Your presence in all the buildings brought a 

sense of excitement and hope that things are getting better.   

B. We will be holding our Building Rep elections during the week of May 24th. If you are interested in 

serving as a Building Rep, please email me at aleder@lbeach.org or send a letter of interest to me c/o 

High School. The letter or email must be received by the close of business Friday, May 21st. This 

will also allow any new Building Reps to attend our last meeting of the year on June 14th. Middle 

School: 5 Reps High School: 7 Reps.  

C. Please send me any issues you are unable to work out at your building. I can be reached at 

aleder@lbeachg.org. 

VI. Treasurer’s Report – James Fiola 

A. April Financial Results 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

B. Happy May everyone. I hope many of you can make the Union gathering on June 9th. Stay safe and 

healthy. Since the weather is getting nicer, I encourage you to get outside. Thank you to Central 

Administration for providing breakfast last week.  It was very thoughtful.                                                                              

Please consider donating a sick day to the Sick Day Bank and virtually attend an upcoming School 

Board Meeting. Thank you for reading the minutes and please encourage your fellow members to do 

the same. 

If you have any changes to your personal file (address, name, etc.), please email them to me at 

jfiola@lbeach.org. 

C. Union dues for 2020/2021 for full-time members will be $1,017.96. The break-out is $397 local, 

$378 NYSUT, $234.36 AFT dues and $8 PTA.  $101.80 will be taken from your first check of the 

month and will show up under the column “MDED-03.”  We are determined to keep your dues as 

low as possible while still meeting our local obligations and making charitable contributions to the 

Long Beach community.  

  

The 2020 union dues for tax purposes for full time members was $1,018. 

 

Revenues  

Union Dues $41,837 

Retiree Dues 36 

Total $41,873 

Expenditures  

NYSUT $15,196 

AFT 9,447 

Meeting Expense 478 

Taxes and Ins 715 

Telephone 250 

Total $26,086 
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VII. Building Reports 

A. LBVE 

1. Welcome back to Randi Simon. 

2. Thank you to Dr. Romanelli and Central Administration for inviting the LBVE teachers to 

East School for the Teacher Appreciation coffee and muffins. We appreciate your 

thoughtfulness. 

3. Congratulations to Denise Collins and all the LBVE art students who had their work 

exhibited at the District Art Show. 

4. Please consider donating a day to the LBCTA sick bank.  

B. West School 

1.  

2. Thank you to all who participated in saluting teacher’s last week in celebration of Teacher 

Appreciation Week.   

3. Thank you to Dr. Gallagher and Central Administration 

for the coffee and baked goods in celebration of Teacher 

Appreciation Week and to Dr. Natali for serving! 

4. Thank you to Amy Dirolf and Sarah Kugleman for the 

daily sweet treats, especially the ice cream truck! What a 

day! 

5. Thank you to our FABULOUS PTA for the treats during 

our Teacher Appreciation Week.  

6. The plant sale was a great success.  We appreciate all who purchased in support of our 

5th grade class.  

7. Thank you to Ms. Zimmerman’s third grade class who wrote letters to Senator Kaminsky, 

chair of the Environmental Conservation Committee. Their letters focused on their concerns 

for the environment. Senator Kaminsky was so impressed that he Zoomed with the students 

to discuss their letters. 

8. Please consider donating a day to our sick bank. 

C. Lindell School 

1. Welcome back Penny India!  

2. Welcome back Natasha Drost! 

3. Thanks to the Lindell PTA for giving staff and students the opportunity to purchase a variety 

of plants at this years’ Spring Plant Sale.   

4. Please consider attending the CTA end of the year 

party at JJ Coopers June 9th at 5:30. 

5. Thank you to Mrs. Sauter and Dr. Pullara for the 

“whole lotto love” during teacher appreciation week. 

6. Thank you to Dr. Gallagher and Dr. Brancaccio for 

being Lindell’s barista’s during teacher appreciation 

week! We appreciated the baked goods and bagels. 

7. Please consider donating a sick day to our district sick bank. 

D. East School 

1. Congratulations to Doug MacConnell and Justin Sulsky for leading the Odyssey of the Mind 

team in another successful state competition. 

2. Many thanks to Central Administration for providing breakfast in 

honor of teacher appreciation day and to Dr. Romanelli for serving 

up coffee and tea with a smile. 

3. Thank you to Mrs. Connolly and Mrs. Zawatson for providing 

teacher appreciation treats for us.  

4. Thank you to Dr. Patrick Kiley-Rendon and the technology department for providing staff 

members with new Chromebooks. 
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5. Thank you to members who have donated sick days to the LBCTA District Sick Bank. Please 

consider donating a day. 

E. Lido School 

1. Thank you to Dr. Hernandez for the Teacher Appreciation Week 

pen and treats. 

2. Thank you to Dr. Gallagher and Central Administration for the 

coffee and baked goods in celebration of Teacher Appreciation 

Week. 

3. Thank you to Lido PTA for the beach bag and towel in honor of 

Teacher Appreciation Week. 

4. Congratulations to all the students who had their artwork displayed in the Long Beach School 

District Art Show. Thank you Denise Collins for helping our students enjoy and appreciate 

art. 

5. Welcome back to James Hurt! 

6. Remember to vote on your local school budget on Tuesday, 5/18/21. 

7. Consider joining us for the LBCTA End of Year Celebration at JJ Cooper’s on Wednesday, 

June 9th. 

8. Thank you to members who have donated sick days to the LBCTA District Sick Bank. Please 

consider donating a day. 

F. Pre-K 

1. Thank you to Central Administration for the thoughtful and delicious coffee and breakfast 

during teacher appreciation week! 

2. Thank you to our Lido administration for the teacher appreciation treats! 

3. Thank you to the Lido and Pre-K PTA for the wonderful and useful Lido bag and towel for 

teacher appreciation week! 

4. Congratulations to BethAnn Snow for publishing a book! 

5. Welcome back to James Hurt, we are happy to see you around Lido again. 

6. Thank you to the custodians for prepping the planting beds for our Pre-K planting project. 

7. Congratulations to our students and staff for being showcased in the Long Beach Patch for 

our Pre-K museum project! 

8. Please consider donating a sick day to our LBCTA sick bank. 

G. Middle School 

1. Continued gratitude and appreciation to EVERYONE for all ongoing efforts to follow health 

and safety protocols. Please remember these protocols are keeping us safe. 

2. Thank you to Central Administration for the thoughtful and delicious coffee and breakfast 

during teacher appreciation week!  Special thank you our “baristas” Dr. Romanelli and  

Dr. Brancaccio. 

3. A very special THANK YOU to our PTA and Admin. for our Teacher Appreciation Day 

acknowledgements, treats, and raffles.  

4. On Friday, April 23rd, our students celebrated GLSEN’s (Gay, Lesbian, & Straight 

Education Network) Annual Day of Silence. Many also participated in the “Breaking the 

Silence” activity. Special thanks to our GSA Club, advisors: Dan D’Ottavio and Seraphina 

D’Anna, and all that participated in this special day. 

5. Kudos to Ilyssa Berman, Christina Farrell, the cast, and crew of the middle school production 

of “Annie Jr.”. The show was a huge success! 

6. Kudos to Brian Pross, Laura Swan, and all student members of the art and wood clubs for 

creating wonderful set designs for “Annie Jr.”. 

7. Kudos to Ali Katulka, Scott Knyper and Laura Swan on the success of the 2021 District Art 

Show. Thank you for always encouraging and showcasing all our talented art students.  
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8. Thank you to Lindsay Pichichero, Nicole Vasheo, and Barbara Vahey for organizing our 

Sunshine Social event on April 30th. 

9. Continued get well wishes to Lorie Beard.  

10. Congratulations to Melissa Lyons on her recent marriage to Pat Delaney. 

11. School Board and School Budget votes are May 18th. Please get out to vote and support your 

school budget. 

12. Elections for LBCTA middle school reps will take place the week of May 24th. If you are 

interested in running for the position of building rep, please send a letter of intent to Amy 

Leder at aleder@lbeach.org by May 21st. 

13. Please join us at the LBCTA End of the Year party on Wednesday, June 9th at 5:30 at JJ 

Coopers.  

14. Thank you to members who have donated sick days to the LBCTA District Sick Bank. Please 

consider donating if you have not done so already.  

H. High School 

1. Thank you to Dr. Gallagher and Central Office Administration for hosting the teacher 

appreciation breakfast. It was really very thoughtful and appreciated. 

2. Welcome Back and Congratulations to Liz Levin on the Birth of her daughter. 

3. Congratulations to Nicole Albani on the birth of her daughter. 

4. Congratulations to Kristin Susko on the birth of her daughter. 

5. Thank you to Julia-Lang Shapiro and the District Art Teachers for a wonderful District Art 

Show. 

6. Thank you to Kerri Fallon, Mr. Epstein, Building Administration, and the School Counseling 

Department for hosting the 2021 Senior Decision Day.  

7. Thank you to Serena Whitfield for hosting the Weekly Step Challenge for staff, arranging the 

Spin the Wheel for staff, and for providing messages of inspiration. 

8. Thank you to Jacklyn McMahon for organizing the Scholarship Fundraiser in Honor of Leo 

Padalino. 

9. Thank you to Dr. Kiley-Rendon for exploring performance issues with the new 

Chromebooks.  

10. Thank you to Dr. Gallagher for arranging for student notification of vaccine appointments. 

11. Congratulations to Loren Wolfin on her recent engagement.  

12. Congratulations to Neal Campbell on his recent earning of his Doctorate. 

13. The staff has concerns regarding the closing of NIKE. They remain eager to see the 

comprehensive plan that will support the at risk students and staff for next school year. 

14. Thank you to the Building Administration for handling the contact tracing that goes along 

with suspected cases. 

15. Cleaning logs for each classroom are displayed in each classroom. Cleaners should be 

signing the log to indicate that the room has been cleaned and disinfected pursuant to the 

cleaning checklist. Staff members whose log is not being signed should notify the head 

custodian and CC Mr. Myers.  

16. COVID testing and quarantining rules are constantly changing. Each situation will be 

handled on a case-by-case basis. If you should have any questions regarding your need to get 

tested or whether you need to quarantine, please contact Dr. Natali. If you prefer to have a 

building representative contact Dr. Natali, please let one know. 

17. Staff would like to see the district require students to wear student ID cards during the school 

day. 

18. Please consider donating a sick day to the LBCTA sick day bank. 

19. Please join us in celebrating our 2020 and 2021 Retirees at the LBCTA end of the year 

celebration on June 9th at JJ Coopers. 
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20. Thank you to EVERYONE for all your efforts to follow health and safety protocols. Please 

remember these protocols are keeping us safe. Please remember to wear your mask. 

21. Thank you to EVERYONE for going above and beyond for the students for Long Beach. 

 

 

 

At 5:08 pm, a motion was made by Matthew Hartmann to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded 

by John Marr. 

 

In Attendance: 

Long Beach Virtual Elementary (LBVE): Heather Puckhaber 

West: Claudine Clark, Cheryleann Fontenot 

Lindell: Susan Simons, Lisa Rundo 

East: Jennifer Diamond, Jennifer Maggio 

Lido: Dorothy Lopez, Diana Armada, Dana Monti 

Pre-K:  Molly Drake 

LBMS: Jennifer Garrett, Alison Katulka, Stacey Mason 

LBHS:  Jonathan Bloom, Anthony Balsamo, Lisa Casey, Matthew Hartmann 

Long Beach Teacher Center (LBTC): John Marr 

Retiree: Frank Volpe 

Officers: Keith Harvey, Karen Bloom, Beth Prostick, Amy Leder, Jim Fiola, Patricia Van Loon,     

                  Elleen Parks  

 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Patricia Van Loon, Recording Secretary. 
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